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WALKING WITH JESUS,
SHARING GOD’S LOVE
AND GRACE, SERVING
ALL FAITHFULLY.

Galilee Lutheran Church

M A Y  2 0 2 5

God Winks
If you drove by Galillee at night time during Easter week, you may have noticed the image of three
crosses on the tower. I love shadow images and with the lighting out there, I thought what a
beautiful reminder to people driving by to remember holy week. When I was out shopping, I
happened to see the wooden crosses. So I asked Richard Knutson if he could attach them to a
frame. It took some finagling to get the lights to hit it right, but Karen figured it out in the end, and
I think the image worked. Sometimes seeing my images you’re not expecting is like a God “wink”
reminding us who is in charge and who loves us, thorns and sin and all our messiness. 
Easter blessings to all of you!

Penny Van Weele and Karen Buelow
From Worship and Arts



Pastor Amanda Applehans

There is a particular joy that the new life of springtime brings. For so long our landscape has been
so stark and vacant – the trees just sticks reaching into the sky, the grass brown and dead, the wind
cold and cutting. But spring brings a newness, a freshness, to the world – the trees are beginning to
have buds, the grass is greening, the flowers are poking through the dirt, and even when the wind
blows it doesn’t bite the way it has for months now.

Spring is a time of new beginnings, for the tress, for the flowers, and for us here at Galilee! In so
many ways May brings new beginnings for our congregation. We are in the midst of the opening of a
new chapter in Galilee’s history. The mortgage we took on 25 years ago has been fulfilled – we will
retire it officially on May 4 ! We just celebrated the 1-year anniversary of my call to serve as your
pastor, which takes us out of the “getting to know you” phase and brings us to a place of finding
new ways to grow deeper together. We are starting a new season of the Pewaukee Farmers Market
mid-month. We are preparing for a summer where we will again welcome counselors from
Lutherdale to work with us to present a day camp for our elementary aged kids. So many new, fresh
starts are coming to Galilee!
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God is truly doing a new thing here! But I think it’s fair to say that we don’t know exactly what that
will be just yet. We are working together to discern what God might be calling us to – evaluating the
gifts God has given to us as a community and considering how those gifts might be best used to
serve God’s world. It’s a big challenge, and one that will be done best with all of us working
together.

I am excited to begin this work of discerning together where God might be gifting Galilee and calling
us into the future. If you haven’t had a chance to fill out the spiritual gifts inventory, or to assess
your strengths using the StrengthsFinder assessment, let me know. I will make sure you have what
you need to do that. If you have already done these assessments, recently or in the past, please
share your results with me. A big first step to finding where God is calling us is to consider the gifts
God has provided us. I would welcome a chance to know each of you deeper by chatting about the
gifts God has woven into who you are, and considering together where God might be calling you to
engage in the ministry opportunities here at Galilee, or maybe even to start something entirely
new.

God is doing a new thing among us – I certainly can feel it, and I hope you can too. Please join me in
praying for the new chapter that we are opening together, that God would work among us to carry
our congregation in the ways that God would have us go.

Yours in Christ,
Pastor Amanda

“I am about to do a new thing; now it springs forth; do you not perceive it? 
I will make a way in the wilderness and rivers in the desert.” Isaiah 43:19



Sharing God’s Love and Grace:  “Why doesn’t Jesus have a head?”  
Your engaging question from week one. 
My first thought was this should be self-explanatory! Then I learned that even Penny didn’t
connect the dots as I saw them. I was humbled into realizing (once again) that my intent can be
completely misunderstood. The last time I had to explain the intent of my art was in college trying
to explain the pieces in my senior art exhibition! So I was compelled to try to explain this Jesus
journey in writing via the e-news. Turns out it was another of God’s plans. It really made me think
deeper about the process and the vision of this Lent/Easter scene at Galilee. I couldn’t just see it
myself. I had to try to write it down so others might see it too! As God intended….I found myself
sharing very personal revelations. I felt somewhat exposed to you all with my developing
understanding of faith. I learned that sharing the how and why of these scenes brought all of us
much deeper into spiritual and emotional connection to God. (And his Godhead is still there,
front and center in all its Glory on Easter!)    

Serving All Faithfully: So where do we go from here?
This is the end of our Worship in Arts journey for Lent & Easter. We really hope that like us, you
have emerged inspired by this journey. Transformed. Renewed. Discovered something new about
yourself and your faith. Several weeks ago a fellow Galilean shared his inspiring story of coming
back to life after lifesaving measures. Two weeks ago in adult study, another of us told a story
about miraculous healing and faith experienced by her father.  Not everyone was able to see or
hear these journeys and stories. My personal discovery is that visual worship displays can be
spiritually deepened through the opening of my mind and heart to you all through writing and
sharing.   I have also been thinking about how we might serve each other more faithfully. One of
you pointed me to the Monday April 21  article from Christ in Our Home. Paraphrased it says,
“Boasting about Jesus is sharing how you have seen the power and love of Jesus at work in your 
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Walking With Jesus: 
Turns out it was quite a journey over the last 6 weeks
from Lent to Easter Sunday! The ever present thorns
of sin and despair are finally transformed into
beautiful vines with flowers! Penny and I had planned
this series of displays. But it soon turned into a much
deeper walk of faith with Jesus for both of us. We
discovered we weren’t the only ones following this
walk with Jesus as many of you joined us. Some
studied each weekly scene for the changing details.
Many asked questions and made comments. I got
early morning texts of thankfulness. We stumbled
into surprises, changes of plans and unexplained
shopping trips along the way! For instance, this
butterfly fluttered into the scene unannounced. It
showed up right before holy week. BOOM….plans
changed again. We were disturbed, comforted and
eventually delighted as we all walked together on this
emotional journey with Christ. 

EXPERIENCING GALILEE’S MISSION TOGETHER
A Special Message from Worship & Arts



life.” So let’s continue to Walk, Share and Serve especially with each other! I will jump back in on
occasion. 

And I’m hoping you – YES YOU - will be inspired by this journey. Renewed and brave enough to
share a story of a time when faith lifted you or someone you know up. What tough time have you
gone through? What did you read that inspired you? Even the smallest thing can help someone
else and certainly will deepen your own faith. Don’t be afraid. Be Compelled! 

Just send an email to galilee@galileelc.org or give a handwritten copy to Claire in the office and ask
for it to go into the e-news. If you need help, I or someone you know will even interview you and
draft it up for your review! 
 
THANKS BE TO GOD!
 
Yours in Christ,
Karen Buelow - buelowk@att.net - 262 215-1347
Penny Van Weele - pennyzurn@yahoo.com

"Thank you to our Ringer's, Singer's, Instrumentalists, and Interpretive
Dancer for making our Holy week remembrances and Easter celebration so
special. Your willingness to share your giftedness and dedication to enriching
our worship are truly appreciated."

Sunday School sings with the Vocal Choir at the 9:00 am service 
on "Good Shepherd Sunday" May 11, 2025.  We will have a guest soloist 
(Sam Scantlin) performing.

Also on Sunday May 11, 2025 concludes the choir's scheduled monthly
participation in worship until September 2025. Be sure to express your
gratitude to them for their hard work over the last 8 months!”

A Message from Patricia DeBlaey...



                            LOSS & LIVING GATHERING - TUESDAY, MAY 20, 2025 | 3:00 P.M.
                                 Please join us in the Narthex on May 20th at 3 p.m. We listen, share, 
                                 comfort and support each other through the loss process, even though our 
                                 losses may be different. The Gathering is not limited to the loss of a loved 
                                 one but includes any loss that affects us emotionally or physically. This could 
                                 be a loss of a job, the move to a new location, the loss of a dream, a pet, a  
                                 relationship, a material or physical loss, retirement or a life change.  We care 
                                 for each other, understand and give support. Your faith and insight may have 
                                 a profound impact on our journey of healing. If you know of someone who 
                                 might benefit from this living with loss, please invite them to join us. 
                                 If you have any questions, please contact Barb Barthel at 262-691-0711.

Galilee Happenings
Dear Galileans, we have wonderful news! 

Our church mortgage will be paid off 
at the end of the month! 

There will be a celebration on May 4th after the
service. Everyone will process out to the fire pit

where we will have a mortgage burning
ceremony. Afterwards there will be cake and

snacks in the Narthex.

Please plan to participate, this is a monumental
milestone  for us as a Congregation!

Galilee’s Go-Getters

Next Gathering will be on Thursday, May 8th

Please join us for worship, lunch, and conversation!
All are welcome to join us

Please contact Carole Brinkman at
carole.brinkman@yahoo.com

Want to help out for worship services?  Use the SignUp
Genius for Galilee to schedule as an usher, assistant

minister, altar guild, greeter, or a reader.  You can also find
sign up slots for the Pewaukee Farmer’s Market. 
Paper sign up clipboards available in the Narthex.



Pewaukee Farmers Market Opens May 14
Looking for Volunteers!

We are looking for more help in three main areas:

1. Opening the Market – includes setting up signs in
front of Galilee on Monday/Tuesday and setting up
the Information/Music Tent(s) and
table/chairs/supplies in tent(s) on Wednesdays
between 2:00pm and 3:00pm.

2. Working During the Market – includes tending
the information tent by tracking visitor visits on
Reward Cards, answering questions, greeting
shopper/directing traffic in the parking lots, and
helping with activities in the Kids Tent on
Wednesdays between 2:30pm and 4:30pm or
4:30pm and 6:30pm.

3. Closing the Market – includes removing and
storing information/music tents, tables/chairs
/supplies and removing and storing signs in front
of Galilee on Wednesdays from 6:30pm-7:00pm.

Volunteer sign-up sheets are in the narthex. You
can also sign up online at
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0D4CACA92
3A0F49-49532240-2024 or via the QR code. 

Opening Day for the 2025
Pewaukee Farmers Market

opening is fast approaching and
the excitement is building. One of

the vendors from last year told
us that our market was the best
first year market she had ever

participated in. Don’t you want to
be part it? We are still looking for

volunteers to help with the
weekly tasks!

The idea is, if we have more
people to volunteer, we all don’t

have to volunteer each week – we
can spread the tasks over more

people! Whether you want to
volunteer each week or if you can
only volunteer a few times over
the summer, we welcome your
participation. If your friends or

neighbors would like to get
involved, please invite them too. 

Questions? 

Contact Carole Brinkman 
carole.brinkman@yahoo.com or (262) 352-7892

Steve Dethloff 
dethloff5@gmail.com or 414-315-7555

 Let us know you are interested by Monday, May 5 
in getting more information 

so we can start making final plans.
Looking forward to hearing from you,

 Steve Dethloff and the PFM planning team



This Year’s Vendors include:
Bub’s Brews
Creative Renovations
Connect Chiropractic
Heaven’s Helpers Food Pantry & Soup
Kitchen
Happy Tails
Jen’s Sweetmix
Java Twist, LLC
L’Bri Pure n’ Natural
Moleta, LLC
Of the Land, LLC
P&C’s Kitchen
Peace, Love, & Sourdough
Pig & Pastry
Plowshare Center, Inc.
Petal Pushers
Sassy Sweets
& more!

*New this year is a Kids Tent
with weekly activities &

coloring sheets!

All are welcome!



SOPHIA Annual Community Breakfast &
Online Silent Auction 

Saturday, May 3 @ 8:30 am

Please consider joining us for the SOPHIA Community Breakfast held at La Casa De
Esperanza in Waukesha. This year’s keynote speaker is Darryl Morin, president of
Forward Latino whose mission is to cultivate, train, and support a diverse national
network of Latino community leaders addressing the civic, economic, and political
challenges of the 21st century. 

Tickets are $50 - contact Deb Kohler at deb.kohler.mke@gmail.com

Wisconsin Christians for Justice in Palestine
and Mt. Zion Lutheran Church Present:

“A Conversation on Peace & Justice In Israel & Palestine”

Sunday, May 4 , at 4:30 pm at Mt. Zion Lutheran Churchth

12012 W North Ave
Wauwatosa, WI
(414) 258-0456

Speakers include Mr. Othman Atta, Director of the Islamic Society of Milwaukee,
Jessica Annabelle, Leader with Jewish Voice for Peace Milwaukee,
Rev. Dr. Lisa Bates-Froiland, Pastor of Redeemer Lutheran Church.

Time for lifting up questions and insights will be provided after the discussion.
Refreshments will follow.

Join us as we welcome Mt. Meru Coffee Project board
member Rick Frowein, a coffee expert who will share

exciting updates on the project. Mt. Meru Coffee project
celebrates 25 years of supporting our brothers and sisters

in Tanzania earn fair trade for their crops. 
As always “Justice never tasted so good!” 

Mt. Meru “Coffee Talk” | Adult Education Hour
Sunday May, 4 @ 10:15am 



Join us for a six-week discussion of “My Grandmother’s
Hands” by Resmaa Menakem, facilitated by Rev. Afi Dobbins-
Mays, Assistant to the Bishop for Authentic Diversity and
Leadership. To order a book contact Norm Bruce at Martha
Merrell’s books (262-547-1060) for free delivery to Galilee,
paperback cost is $17.95.  As a registrant for the upcoming
book study on "My Grandmother's Hands" by Resmaa
Menakem, we wanted to let you know that - thanks to a recent
generous grant from Thrivent - the Synod has copies of the
book available, free of charge, for your use.  
If you are interested in a copy, please:
- Let us know at 414-671-1212 or phil@milwaukeesynod.org;
- And let us know when you can come to the Synod office
(1212 S Layton Blvd) to pick up your copy. We will put a copy
aside with your name on it.

*Please contact Deb Kohler
if you are interested in
meeting as a group at
Galilee, as a Trivent Action
Team Grant can be used to
purchase pizza!

Synod-Wide Book Study: “My Grandmother’s Hands” 
Starting May 5 @ 6:00 pm (Via Zoom)

Workshop for Lay Leaders & 
Concerned Members

May 8 , 2025th

Holy Cross Lutheran Church
W156 N8131 Pilgrim Rd

Menomonee Falls, WI 53051

We are a network of faith communities coming together through a common
vision for healing for those struggling with addiction and substance misuse
in our diverse communities.  We are an authentic and inclusive community
seeking healing together.  We are committed to providing space for
conversation and resources for addiction and substance misuse prevention,
awareness education, early intervention, referral, recovery support and
advocacy.  We are committed to seek healing guided by our faith.  We know
the devastating impact of addiction and substance misuse.  We know that
healing takes time, support, and hope.  We do this ministry because our
community needs it and because our faith calls us to love, care for, and
walk with our neighbors, their families and communities.

mailto:phil@milwaukeesynod.org


Bobby Jo’s music exists outside the lines of any genre, but the music’s
thoughtful, spirit focused lyrics and catchy melodies reach listeners across all
walks of life. The poetic nature and spiritual focus of his stories and songs has
resulted in notable awards and a growing, loyal following around the country.

He’s found a voice with original, hopeful songs about the gentle everyday
spiritual awakenings of an openhearted life.

There is no charge for this concert, but a free will offering will be collected.

You are invited! 
Bobby Jo Valentine concert 
on Saturday, May 10, at 7pm 

 
at Grace Lutheran Church in Thiensville 

(303 Green Bay Rd). 

Please join us for this introductory anti-racism
training facilitated by Rev. Marilyn Miller and Joyce
Caldwell, PhD that is grounded in stories of
participants, the Bible, and history.  Through
reflection on those stories, participants examine the
construction and meaning of racism and the part we
all play in upholding and maintaining the system.
We will begin to identify steps and opportunities to
grow in both understanding and action. 

Introductory Anti-Racism Training
Hosted by Galilee May 17 @ 9:00 am

The training, open to everyone in the Greater Milwaukee Synod will be held in the
lower-level fellowship hall from 9:00 am – 4:30 pm. Materials & lunch are included



Join us as we welcome SOPHIA’s Jaclyn Foley who will share an update on
the organization’s key issues addressed during the last semi-annual Madison

Action Day held in April, along with ways to bring awareness
 to priorities that affect all Wisconsinites. 

SOPHIA Madison Action Day Update 
Adult Education

Sunday, May 18 @ 10:15 am 

 Join us in serving a warm meal for guests that include
homeless, those living in rooming houses or shelters,

families trying to stretch their budget, and elderly
persons on a fixed income, many of whom are physically

and/or mentally impaired. Sign-up to volunteer on the
clipboard in the Narthex or online via SignUpGenius.

For more info contact Deb Kohler at (262) 844-6155 or
email: deb.kohler.mke@gmail.com 

Hope Center Outreach Meal
Friday May 23 | Carpool From Galilee @ 4:30pm

Synod Assembly 2025 Dinner & Worship 
Friday, May 30 @ 5:00pm

Please join us as we will welcome Rev. Khader El-
Yateem as our keynote dinner speaker. Pr. El-Yateem
is the Executive Director of the Service and Justice
home area of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in
America (ELCA). 

Individual dinner tickets are $50, for people that are
not registered attendees for the full assembly).

After dinner, Tyra Dennis will lead an energetic and
contemporary-style worship at 7:00 pm. Worship is
open to all, and it is not necessary to attend keynote
dinner or register to attend worship.

Rev. Khader El-Yateem Tyra Dennis



Madison Action Day 2025  
Galilee participated in this dynamic day of advocacy, learning,
and action in the heart of Wisconsin’s capitol on Thursday, April
10. Deb Kohler, Partnerships & Global Gifting Coordinator,
joined 34 members of SOPHIA along with several hundred
WISDOM members who engaged directly with lawmakers to
advocate for policies that effect Wisconsinites. Deb met with a
Committee Clerk Mark Wadium for Senator Rob Hutton (5th
District) and Assembly Representative Adam Neylon (15th
Assembly District), both serving the Pewaukee area. 

 



Are you or someone you know in
need of prayer? 

Simply contact the church office at 
(262) 691-2380 

or 
email galilee@galileelc.org 
with your prayer requests.

May 5
Rita Goll

May 6
David Groth
Spencer Katt

May 7
William Busser

May 8
Sam Applehans
Beau La
Htoo Kler
 
May 9
Jarod Katt
John Schultz

May 11
Eric Longhini
Heidi Friend

May Birthdays

Please keep in your prayers - Patricia Alters, Eli Austin, Cathy
Bartlett, Mary Benrud, Vicki Drover-Kaul, Donna Chudada, Pastor
Joy Mcdonald-Coltvet, Isaiah Cramer, LaVonne Dethloff, Kari
Elizabeth, Donna Frederick, Paul Hintze Jr., Brian Klatt, Margo
Krumnow, Heidi Mag, Ray Mansker, Dan Maske, Eliana Metzger,
Lynn Meyer, Marilyn Morgan, Calla Nelson, Dennis Olson, Justin
Peare, Diane Praeger, Janet Praeger, John Ruf, Penny Williams,
and Nancy Wojcicki.

Prayer Needs

Mike Anderson 
Andrew Connolly
Jeremy Fossier                                                       
Tim Gilestad                                                                                      
Bill Groth
Morgan Mosher           
Andrew Richardson

May 1
Emily Johnson

May 2
Cori Ryta
Randy Reese
Suzanne Murray
Joseph Htoo
Kim Zehner

May 3
Brooks Miller
Phyllis Knudsen 

May 4
Glen Ackley
Krista Olia
Holly Nelson
Sara Schroeder
Shelly Bieser
Madalyn Zehner

May 12
Hailey Kiser
Mary Stauber
Linda Osenga

May 13
Mary Ann Knutson
Peter Opie

May 17
Kelly Reese

May 19
Peter Klatt

May 20
Christian Spencer

May 21
Brandon Bartel

May 22
Lori Pjevach

May 23
Morgan Wallenfang
Jessica Bartel

May 24
Logan Schill
Jessica Connolly
Moses Htoo
Nolan Fillinger

May 25
Mitch Carlson
Helen Mueller

May 26
Cheryl Hanson

May 27
Thomas Knutson
Noah Kehl

May 28
Peyton Brunner
Kennedy Htoo
Deneen Schmidt

May 29
Carrie Gahan

May 30
Michael Murphy

May 31
Sally Ruf
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Ministry Coordinators                
WELCOMING
Hospitality - Susan Keller & Vivian Dethloff | susieqz2@aol.com & dethloff5@gmail.com                  
Connecting - Mary Winter | marywinter1322@gmail.com

EQUIPPING
Worship & Arts - Diana Conway | dlmc@milwpc.com
Faith Formation - Pastor Amanda Applehans | pastoramanda@galileelc.org
Administration - Building & Grounds | Nicholas Riegert | riegs4@sbcglobal.net
Administration - Church Office & HR | Kathy Taylor | htmachine@centurytel.net 
Godly Play - Sue Olson | olsonmsusan@gmail.com

SENDING
Partnerships & Global-Gifting - Deb Kohler | deb.kohler.mke@gmail.com
Compassion Care - Ann Dee Austin | anndeeaustin@gmail.com

Columbarium - Bill Braunschweig | bbraunschweig1@gmail.com

Ministry Staff
Pastor: Pastor Amanda Applehans, email: pastoramanda@galileelc.org
Director of Music & Worship Accompanist: Patricia DeBlaey, email: patricia@galileelc.org
Choir Accompanist: Jean Nelson, email: jeancyf@galileelc.org
Financial Administrative Assistant: Karen Streit,  email: finance@galileelc.org
Office Coordinator: Claire Johnson, email: galilee@galileelc.org

Church office is open Monday—Thursday 8:30-4:30pm

Leadership Board Members, 2025
Steve Dethloff - President | dethloff5@gmail.com
Mary Dehler - Vice President | biddymarka@gmail.com
Darrin Kehl - Secretary | dlkehl@quad.com
Carole Brinkman - Member at large | carole.brinkman@yahoo.com
Carl Spencer - Member at large |  carlspencerv66@gmail.com
Andrea Smith - Treasurer | andreasmith3@wi.rr.com

Galilee Lutheran Church   |   (262) 691-2380  |  www.GalileeLC.org 


